
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Traffic & Car Park Plan - Providence Campus 
Please note: Drivers must obey the Queensland Traffic Laws. These are enforceable by Qld Police. 

Help us to keep our college community safe by adhering to the Traffic and Car Park Plan for Providence Campus, not 
parking in the excluded areas and using our designated ‘Stop, Drop & Go’ zones correctly. 
 

Car Park Access from the Main Roundabout: 
Please do not park at or on the roundabout at any time, so not to stop the flow of traffic. Parents are encouraged to 
use the Stop, Drop & Go zones for Prep - Year 6 students to enable continual flow. 
The car parking facilities in front of the Junior Reception on the left as you pass through the roundabout is for SHORT 
TERM PARKING ONLY. Please note REVERSE PARKING ONLY is to ensure the safety of all children. 
If you have booked a meeting with one of the college staff, please use the LONG TERM CAR PARKING. There are two 
areas which are accessed from the main roundabout, right or left turn.  Please use the appropriate pedestrian crossing 
to access the Junior Reception. 
 

Mornings: 
Please use the Stop, Drop & Go zones located, at the end of Orange Village and in front of the Powerhouse Building. 
When using the drop off area please remember this is a NO PARKING AREA and is STOP, DROP & GO only. If parents 
need to leave your vehicle, please park in the appropriate Short or Long Term Parking areas. 
 

Early Learning Centre (Kindergarten): 
This Drop off/Pick up zone is line marked at the far end of the Short Term Parking area at Junior Reception. These 4 
bays are REVERSE - 10 minute parking only.  If parents need to stay over 10 minutes, please park in the appropriate 
Short or Long Term Parking areas. 
 

Afternoons: 
Prep-Year 2 students who are being collected by parents will wait in the sail undercover area at the end of Orange 
Village for Stop, Drop & Go pick up. This area is only supervised by staff until 3.15pm so please be punctual. 
Year 3-4 students who are being collected by parents will wait at the Stop, Drop & Go zone in front of the Powerhouse. 
Year 5-6 students who are being collected by parents will wait at the Stop, Drop & Go zone at the end of the 
Powerhouse building next to the basketball court.  
All students who have not been collected by 3.15pm will relocate to wait in the Prep-Year 2 courtyard area. While staff 
will be on duty until 3.15pm, we remind you that, once collected, parents are responsible for the safe supervision of 
their children when crossing roads. 
 

Bus Zone: 
Please keep the Bus Zone clear AT ALL TIMES. This is for buses only. 
 

COVID-19: Parents are asked to sanitise their hands before signing in their child to help maintain good hygiene 
practices and  guidelines at all times.  

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Traffic & Car Park Plan - King’s Park Campus 
Please note: Drivers must obey the Queensland Traffic Laws. These are enforceable by Qld Police. 

Help us to keep our college community safe by adhering to the Traffic and Car Park Plan for King’s Park Campus, not parking in the 
excluded areas. Parents are encouraged to use the Stop, Drop & Go zones correctly for Year 7-12 students. 
 

Quarry Street and TTC Stop, Drop & Go Zone: 
Parents may drop off or collect students from the Stop, Drop & Go zones under the Trade Training Centre or in Quarry Street on 
the eastern side of the road, either side of the pedestrian crossing. When using the drop off areas please remember to STOP, 
DROP & GO - NO PARKING longer than 2 minutes. Note: if these Zones are full, please do not continue to wait in line as this stops 
the flow of traffic and creates blockages. It is recommended to utilise the 5 minute parking bays or keep driving through and loop 
back through the ZONES. Alternatively you may park your vehicle in the Short / Long Term Area. All vehicles need to be cleared 
from the TTC Short Term Car Park area by 9.00am as the gates are closed and locked throughout the day.  The TTC Car Park gates 
will reopen at 2.45pm for pickup. There is NO PARKING under TTC during normal school times. 
 

Long Term Parking Area across from Senior Reception: 
If you have a meeting with college staff, parents are encouraged to use the Long Term Parking Area in Quarry Street across the 
road from the Senior Reception. Access can be made via the upper end of the car park closest to the Short Street corner. Please 
obey all street roadside signs. 
 

Mornings and Afternoons: 
Please use the Stop, Drop & Go zones or parking facilities in the Long Term Parking Area. While staff will be on duty until 3.15pm, 
we remind you that when the children are with them, parents are responsible for the safe supervision of their children when 
crossing public roads. Remember: the area around the Cul-de-sac and near the pedestrian crossing, on the school side of Quarry 
Street is a NO PARKING / NO STOPPING ZONE. For the safety of students, parents and staff please do not stop in this area as you 
may be fined by Police. Stopping on Glenpark Street is also dangerous and doing so may also incur a fine from Police. 
 

Bus Zone: 
Please keep the Bus Zone (in front of the Faith Centre hall) clear AT ALL TIMES. This zone is used by buses throughout the day. 
 

5 min Drop Off/Pick Up Zone: 
Parents may use the 5 minute Drop Off/Pick Up parking bays within the college car park, across the road from the Senior Reception. 
 

Students Arriving Late to School: 
Parents who are dropping off students late to school must not stop in front of the Senior Reception in the No Stopping Zone or 
Bus Lane. You may use the 5 minute drop off zone within the Long Term Parking Area for quick and easy access to the Senior 
Reception. 
 


